AGENDA ITEMT C-1a

TO:

APA California Chapter Board 
FROM:
Virginia Viado, Vice President of Administration
DATE:
September 11, 2011
SUBJECT:
Proposed Budget 2012
Recommended Action:
Review and discuss the APA California Draft 2012 Proposed Budget (attached), identify amendments if necessary, and approve a Final 2012 Budget.

Background:

On August 19th, the Budget Committee held a conference call to discuss the Draft 2012 Budget, identify potential increases and/or decreases in areas of both income and expenditures, and to establish a recommended budget for review and approval by the Board at this meeting.  

Key items to note on the Income side include a reduction in our projected income for 2012 by $28,550 compared to the 2011 Budget; $23,000 is due to reduced expectations in National Subventions consistent with recent experiences. Ad revenue is also reduced based on current activity, as is revenue from the Lending Library.  Conference profit has been reduced to reflect the $25,000 loss in Caltrans sponsorship. 
As for Expenses, amendments were made to reflect changes deemed necessary due to 2011 activity. VP Administration and VP Conferences made some reductions in their expense line items based on 2011 activities.

Fiscal Impact:
As currently proposed, the 2012 Draft Budget has a deficit of $74,170.  

It should be noted that the most recent subvention check we received from National was the lowest we’ve seen in years, and funds in the amount of $25,000 were withdrawn from our Reserve Account to cover expenses.  It is possible this may occur again based on current economic conditions. 
Attachments:

Draft 2012 Proposed Budget.
